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“Effective Communication”: An ECS Workshop 

On February 19, Kym Leibham, founder of The Etiquette Academy as well as 
Director of Adult Faith Formation for Sheboygan Catholic Churches, facilitated a 
special “Effective Communication” workshop for the English & Culture Studies 
(ECS)  students. This workshop, which was custom-designed for ECS, includes 



important knowledge and tips regarding communicating and collaborating with 
women in parish ministry, and understanding cultural and social dynamics. Kym 
is a graduate of Sacred Heart’s Cor Unum program. 
 
 
 

 
"One Jew, No Waiting! Ask Me Anything About My People and Let’s Talk!" 

Mr. Moshe Katz, a distinguished leader in the Jewish community of Greater 
Milwaukee, Chairman of the Jewish Community Foundation, and a valued board 
member of The Lux Center delivered a thought-provoking and engaging talk to 
the Sacred Heart community on February 19. 
 
Moshe provided insightful background on the differences between Jewish and 
Catholic beliefs before diving into a dynamic Q&A session titled: "One Jew, No 
Waiting! Ask Me Anything About My People and Let’s Talk!" The open and 
honest discussion that followed was nothing short of inspiring, sparking 
meaningful dialogue about the relationship between our faith communities and 
the opportunities we have to grow in understanding. 
 
 
 



 
Celebrating Acadmic Excellence 

It is Sacred Heart’s pleasure to announce a recent magazine publication by Dcn. 
Steve Kramer, Director of Homiletics, Director of Recruitment, Associate 
Professor of Pastoral Studies: 
  

• Kramer, Steven. “Signs of Love – Answering the Call to Be Ministers of 
God’s Mercy.” The Deacon (March/April 2025): 36. 

  
Congratulations, Dcn. Kramer!  

Additionally, Sacred Heart is pleased to share the news that Dr. Paul Monson’s 
review of Subversive Habits: Black Catholic Nuns in the Long African American 
Freedom Struggle by Shannen Dee Williams has been published in The Journal of 
Ecclesiastical History, Vol. 75, No. 3 (July 2024):  618 —619.   

Dr. Monson’s work continues to enrich our academic community, and we are 
grateful for his dedication to historical scholarship.  Congratulations, Dr. 
Monson! 
 
 

 

Mar 05 Day of Recollection (All School) 
Mar 19 Ministry of Lector & Board of Directors 



Mar 30 & Mar 31 Spring Lux Center Public Lecture & Lux Center Morning Lecture 
Apr 23 Employee Recognition 
May 07 Grad/Admin Dinner 
May 09 Commencement 
May 14 Faculty Council Dinner 
May 21 Board of Directors 
May 23 End of Year Picnic 
May 24-June 05 “In the Footsteps of Paul” Pilgrimage 
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Connect with us! 
Sacred Heart social media:  
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Connect with the Priests of the Sacred Heart! 
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